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FUNDS FROM OUT-OF-STATE LAWYERS’ FEES EXCEED EXPECTATIONS

Funds will be used to provide civil Legal Aid to the poor

AUSTIN, Texas ( Only four months into the state fiscal year, a new fee assessed on non-resident attorneys has generated $110,000 for Legal Aid for poor Texans.

The 78th Texas Legislature enacted House Bill 462, which requires a $250 fee from out-of-state attorneys who request permission to participate in proceedings in Texas courts. The fee, known as pro hac vice, was originally estimated to generate approximately $200,000 for fiscal year 2004 (September 1, 2003 to August 31, 2004).

As of January 21, 2004, the Texas Board of Law Examiners has processed 440 pro hac vice applications with fees amounting to $110,000.
Pro hac vice funds will be placed in the Basic Civil Legal Services account, administered by the Texas Equal Access to Justice Foundation, and will be granted to nonprofit providers of civil Legal Aid. The funds will be used to provide legal assistance in civil matters, such as family law, housing and income maintenance.
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The Texas Equal Access to Justice Foundation (www.teajf.org), created by the Supreme Court of Texas in 1984, administers funds to create community capacity to provide civil legal services for low-income Texans. The organization is committed to the vision that all Texans will have equal access to justice, regardless of their income. The Foundation administers the Interest on Lawyers’ Trust Accounts (IOLTA) fund, the Basic Civil Legal Services (BCLS) fund and the Crime Victims Civil Legal Services (CVCLS) fund. The funds from each of these innovative sources are earmarked to assist nonprofit organizations in providing free civil legal services to low-income Texans. 

